
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
54th LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

JOINT SUBCOMMITTEE ON GENERAL GOVERNMENT & TRANSPORTATION 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN ED GRADY on January 5, 1995, at 8:00 
a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Edward J. "Ed" Grady, Chairman (R) 
Sen. Thomas A. "Tom" Beck, Vice Chairman (R) 
Rep. Gary Feland (R) 
Sen. Eve Franklin (D) 
Rep. Joe Quilici (D) 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Terri Perrigo, Legislative Fiscal Analyst 
Dan Gengler, Office of Budget & Program Planning 
John Patrick, Office of Budget & Program 
Planning 
Rosa Fields, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: Department of Administration 

Fixed Cost Overview 

Executive Action: 

- Introduction 
- How Fixed Costs were Developed for 

Present Law Base 
- Significant policy Changes 
- State Auditor/Accounting for Warrant 

Writer System 
- State Personnel/payroll Program 
- General Services Division/Rent 
- Changes to Executive Budget/ 

Data Network Fees 

Department of Administration/ 
Fixed Costs 
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Tape 1 - Side A 
FIXED COST OVERVIEW 

Introduction 

Ms. Terri Perrigo, Legislative Fiscal Analyst, presented an 
overview of the .Fixed Costs. EXHIBIT 1 Ms. Perrigo explained 
that one of the reasons the subcommittee was discussing fixed 
costs was because the majority of the programs that are funded 
with fixed costs collections are heard by this subcommittee. 
Fixed costs represent a significant amount of money that's built 
in to agencies budgets. There's currently $33.5 million in 
agency budgets already built in for the fixed costs collection. 

Ms. Perrigo explained that when comparing the fixed cost 
collections to the FY94 fixed cost collections, there an increase 
of $5 million in FY96 and an increase of $2.2 million in FY97. 
Fixed costs are approved on a global basis, and other 
subcommittees don't do much with them. Ms. Perrigo explained 
that there are structural and significant other changes in the 
fixed costs rates and policy. 

Ms. Perrigo went over the nine fixed costs item listed on 
attachment 1. EXHIBIT 2 

How Fixed Costs Developed for Present Law Base 

Ms. Perrigo explained that the fixed costs developed for the 1997 
biennium really have no relationship with fiscal 94 expenditures. 
Agencies, along with OBPP, estimate their projected expenditures 
for the upcoming biennium, including new proposals and increased 
growth in the program. Fixed cost rates are based on a decision 
of how much the programs are going to need to operate in the next 
biennium. Other agencies have no control of how much is in their 
budgets for fixed costs. If the subcommittee approved all the 
present law adjustments and all the new proposals in the 
Executive Budget for programs funded with fixed cost collections, 
the fixed costs included in the Executive Budget would be 
perfect. If the Legislature does not approve the program budgets 
at the level presented by the executive, then the subcommittee 
will need to go back and determine whether or not the fixed costs 
in the Executive Budget are excessive, insufficient, or adequate. 
If it were determined that they were excessive or insufficient, 
it's possible to go back and change the fixed cost allocations in 
all agency budgets. 

Dan Gengler, Office of Budget and Program Planning (OBPP), gave 
an overview of the guidance that the OBPP gave to the agencies in 
their development of fixed cost rates. The fixed cost 
development process starts long before the actual budget 
development process because agencies can't build their budgets 
until they have the fixed costs that will be allocated to them, 
and programs supported with fixed cost collections can't 
accurately build fixed cost rates until they build their budget. 

950105JG.HM1 



HOUSE GENERAL GOVERNMENT & TRANSPORTATION SUBCOMMITTEE 
January 5, 1995 

Page 3 of 13 

Based on the projected account balances for those programs and 
the projected expenditures from those accounts, OBPP determines 
how much money will be needed to operate the programs and then 
determines how costs will be allocated to other state agencies. 
The most important principle is that the rates are set on a break 
even basis. For most of the internal service accounts, the 
standard is to cover all expenditures and allow for a 45-day 
operating reserve. 

Mr. Gengler used, as an example, the Department of Administration 
(DofA) insurance account. A 45-day operating reserve is not 
appropriate for an insurance account because they may have a 
claim that far exceeds what the mid-point estimate is. The 
standard for that account is that the OBPP wants them to have a 
reserve sufficient enough to tide them over if they would have 
two back to back years of the work case scenario. The reason for 
the reserve is so OBPP won't have to ask for a special session. 
The reason for the 45 day reserve on the other accounts is to 
give them a cash flow cushion. OBPP wants to avoid having the 
agencies come to the general fund for a loan. Mr. Gengler 
explained attachment 2 about the original Executive Budget 
recommendations. EXHIBIT 3 

Tape No.1; Side A; 516. 

Mr. Gengler gave a brief explanation of attachment 2A, Revised 
ISD Account. EXHIBIT 4 Then he explained attachment 2B on OBPP 
Analysis of Risk. EXHIBIT 5 

Tape No. 1i Side Ai 573 
Significant Policy Changes 

Ms. Perrigo continued explaining attachment 1 by describing what 
the fixed costs are, who collects them, and what they are used 
for (see Exhibit 2). She moved on and explained attachment 1A. 
EXHIBIT 6 

Tape No. 1i Side Ai 808. 

REP. QUILICI asked what the difference is between rental rates 
that agencies pay for state vs. private fac~lities. 

Debbie Fulton, Administrator of the General Services Division, 
answered that they are struggling to keep allowable rental rates 
for private facilities at $8.50 sq. ft. However, in some 
communities that's impossible, and state agencies are paying 
$10.50 or $11.00 per sq. ft. for rental space. 

REP. QUILICI asked about rental rates in Helena. Ms. Fulton 
answered that in Helena they were still able to get $8.50, and 
that is the lowest rate they could get. 

SEN. BECK asked Ms. Perrigo if the average rental rate for state­
owned buildings was $4.24 per sq. ft. Ms. Perrigo responded by 
saying that was correct for office space rent, and that is the 
amount charged each state agency to recover the costs of 
maintaining the capitol complex. 
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Tape No.1; Side A; 944 

Ms. Perrigo continued with attachment 1, on Fish Wildlife and 
Parks Capitol Grounds Maintenance. She pointed out that the 
subcommittee would not be hearing the Fish Wildlife and Parks 
budget (see Exhibit 2) . 

REP. GARY FELAND asked Ms. Perrigo if the State Fund Cost 
Allocation Program (SFCAP) could use $640,00 from the Governor's 
Office instead of charging those costs to agencies. Ms. Perrigo 
stated that the SFCAP was established to help defray a portion of 
the general fund cost associated with the Office of Budget and 
Program Planning and some functions within the DofA. These 
programs receive a direct general fund appropriation and they 
operate using that appropriation. The collections from SFCAP are 
then deposited in the general fund to defray some of the general 
fund operating expenses associated with those programs. 

Ms. Perrigo continued explaining to REP. FELAND that SFCAP 
collection is totally general fund supported, but all state 
agencies receive a benefit from these services. 

REP. QUILICI asked Mr. Gengler if he could explain to the 
committee whether some of the general fund agencies would be 
charge those costs. Mr. Gengler explained that no, general 
funded agencies will not be charged for SFCAP. Charges for SFCAP 
are only allocated to non-general fund supported programs and 
agencies. Some of the larger SFCAP collections will come from 
agencies such as Department of Transportation which has large 
amounts of state special revenue. Other examples might include 
Fish, Wildlife and Parks, and the State Fund. These collections 
are deposited to the general fund to help defray some state 
government overhead costs such as personnel, accounting, and 
treasury, which are all supported with general fund. 

REP. QUILICI asked if OBPP charged the same for operating 
expenses within the non-general funded agencies as they do within 
the general funded agencies. Mr. Gengler ap-swered that although 
they don't actually charge the general fund'programs those 
amounts, the amounts that are charged to the non-general fund are 
allocated on a fair share basis. If they happen to be a general 
fund agency the department doesn't give them a bill. They only 
hand you bill if you are a non-general fund source. 

Ms. Perrigo continued with the discussion of policy and 
structural changes that are included in the current rates. A lot 
of agencies have asked why their fixed costs have increased so 
much for the 1997 biennium. That increase is primarily 
attributable to changes in the way and amount agencies are 
charged for payroll and warrant writing services and rent. If 
agencies are primarily general fund-supported, then in this and 
previous biennia they haven't been charged for warrant writer and 
payroll services. That's been changed in the way the fixed costs 
are set up for the 1997 biennium. Now, instead of those programs 
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receiving a direct general fund appropriation, they have 
allocated all of their costs out to state agencies. Ms. Perrigo 
explained that the warrant writer change provides an incentive 
for state agencies to use less costly types of financial 
transactions because they will be charged less for the less 
costly type of transaction. Agencies that still want to issue 
warrants or issue a number of duplicate warrants will be charged 
for those transactions which are more costly. 

REP. QUILICI asked, "When you change from general fund 
appropriation how does that affect the base?" Ms. Perrigo 
responded that in the analysis the LFA did, it was determined 
that the warrant writer change would result in an approximate 
$17,000 increase in general fund expenditures. When LFA looked at 
the payroll change from FY94, it appeared that there would be 
$120,000 general fund savings, however there are extenuating 
circumstances and OBPP's position is that the changes are budget 
neutral. Ms. Perrigo started to explain that there had been a 
change in what was being recovered through state agency rental 
rates. 

{Tape: 1; Side: B; Approx. Counter: ooo.} 

Ms. Perrigo stated that there was a 24% or 25% increase in state 
agency rent charges due to two policy changes that are included 
in that fixed rate: 1) a reduction in the general fund share of 
capitol complex maintenance costs from 12% of General Services' 
budget to 6%; and 2) the "rent" charges now include major 
maintenance costs which were previously funded through the Long 
Range Building Program. 

This change in the capitol complex rent fixed costs does result 
in the general fund savings for the General Services Division, 
but some of that is offset by the increased general fund paid by 
state agencies for rent. 

Mr. Gengler commented that in terms of the changes in the capitol 
complex rent, the bottom line is that the state will be saving SO 
cents on the dollar when it comes to general fund money. 
previously, General Services had gone to the Long Range Building 
Subcommittee and received Long Range Building funds (which are 
essentially 100% state funding) for major maintenance on 
buildings. If they charge the agencies who use those buildings 
those costs, some of which include federal programs, only 50% of 
that money is general fund money. They could accomplish the same 
thing at half of the cost by being able to spread some of the 
cost to the federally funded programs. 

State Auditor/Accounting for Warrant Writer System 

Ms. Perrigo introduced Mr. Tom Crosser, Administrator for Fiscal 
Management and Control Department in the State Auditor's Office. 
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Mr. Crosser stated that the changes Mr. Gengler and Ms. Perrigo 
talked about were moving the Warrant Writer Program towards a 
more business-oriented operation. Last session was the first 
session that the Warrant Writer program was not fully funded by 
the general fund. In previous biennia, the general fund paid the 
cost of writing warrants for all state government. His 
predecessor dev~loped the initial cost allocation plan, which Mr. 
Crosser calls Phase I, to move towards a cost recovery system. 
As Ms. Perrigo stated, they're partially funded from the general 
fund and partially cost recovered from state agencies in this 
biennium. One thing that surfaced during the committee hearing 
during the last regular session was the inconsistency that 
existed between agencies regarding the actual cost of the 
transactions utilized. Duplicate warrants cost about $11 to 
produce, whereas an electronic fund transfer costs about 14 cents 
to 15 cents. 

Mr. Crosser elaborated on the issue Ms. Perrigo had brought up 
about the $17,000 general fund switch. The switch is related to 
charging for the actual cost of the transaction. It relates 
primarily to the retirement system, as they currently generate a 
mailer warrant for the retirement system. The State Auditor 
doesn't pay the postage for the retirement system, but they put 
the postage on it for all other state agencies. The way the 
current system works is that they charge everybody the same 
amount (41 cents for any transaction, whether it's an $11 
duplicate warrant or 15 cents electronic fund transfer). 

Mr. Crosser's proposal in the Executive Budget is to shift away 
from the average cost and go with the actual utilization and 
actual cost component for each of the type of transaction. This 
will give the agencies an incentive to look for ways to use 
electronic fund transfer if it's more economical to do so. 
Agencies are billed for a fixed number of warrants or 
transactions that are issued to them. When they average the 
actual cost of what agencies do with the number they did, they 
were paying about 27 cents per warrant which did not cover the 
cost of postage. That's the basis of why Mr. Crosser wants to 
switch to this system: to provide more incentive for agencies to 
save money if they can. 

Mr. Crosser distributed a handout that explained how he made the 
projections on the number of transactions by agencies and breaks 
the costs into the different process stages. It provided a 
historical prospective on how many warrants and electronic fund 
transfers they've done in the past year. EXHIBIT 

Questions From Subcommittee Members and Responses: 

SEN. FRANKLIN asked if all the agencies were involved in the 
electronic fund transfer. Mr. Crosser responded that they 
currently had the capabilities to use electronic fund transfer 
for any state agency. There are certain things electronic fund 
transfer doesn't work for. For example, if they're making one 
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payment to one company electronic fund transfer isn't the way to 
do it, but if they're making a periodic payment to one company on 
a regular basis it makes a lot of sense. 

SEN. FRANKLIN stated that her concern was about some agencies not 
having the ability to interact electronically. Mr. Crosser 
stated that he felt if the financial incentive was there to go to 
electronic fund transfers, the problems that they have might be 
resolved. 

{Tape: 1; Side: B; Approx. Counter: 311.} 

State Personnel/Payroll Program 

Ms. Perrigo introduced Mr. Mark Cress , Administrator for the 
State Personnel Division. 

Mr. Cress stated that their rate setting for the payroll program 
was quite straight forward: they count the number of paychecks 
and divide it into their budget. Each agency pays the same for 
each paycheck. The payroll program produces about 300,000 
paychecks a year. On the average, they pay 11,500 employees 
every two weeks. Their rate setting is based on the number of 
paychecks each agency uses. The internal service funding is 
appropriate for them in the long run because it saves general 
fund money. 

Questions From Subcommittee Members and Responses: 

SEN. BECK commented that he was confused on the differences 
between the warrant writer and payroll programs. Mr. Crosser 
explained that there are eight different types of financial 
transactions that the program utilizes, about seven of those are 
different warrants. One of the type of warrants is a payroll 
warrant. The actual payroll position system is within the 
Department of Administration, they administer leave time and all 
other transactions. What Mr. Crosser does is produce the payroll 
warrant for them, and then charge them 41 cents for each one. 
One of the advantages of going to the new system is that their 
cost would drop because Mr. Crosser wouldn't be putting postage 
on any of the payroll warrants. 

REP. QUILICI said that the way he understood the difference 
between payroll and warrant writer was that payroll was the 
actual check that employees are getting--the 11,500 checks every 
two weeks. A warrant is, for example, when the Montana Broom and 
Brush Company sells something to the State Prison, they bill the 
State Prison, and the warrant writer system produces their check. 

CHAIRMAN GRADY asked whether payments to Montana Power could be 
handled electronically. Mr. Crosser said that they could be 
handled electronically or through consolidation. 
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CHAIRMAN GRADY asked how Mr. Crosser was handling that process. 
Mr. Crosser stated that they were testing the consolidation 
process with Office Stop in Helena. The recipient of the warrant 
has to tell them the way they want it so they could go out and 
sell it. That's one advantage to the financial incentive, Mr. 
Crosser thinks he could get more support out there to say, "Okay, 
why don't you do it this way, it will cost less and you'll get 
your money faster." 

CHAIRMAN GRADY asked how much it will cost to set it all up. Mr. 
Crosser said that the Medicaid enhancement they did was about a 
$6,000 investment. 

REP. FELAND gave an example of one case he knew. The State 
Administration charges a fixed fee every year for gas, and they 
have a grant from the Long Range Planning Subcommittee to do 
conservation clean-up. The people in the field do all the work, 
but when it comes time to pay for it, DNRC takes 10% of that 
grant for administration fees. Where do those kind of fees show 
up in their budget and where does that money go? Mr. Crosser 
explained that he wasn't sure whether the 10% goes to DNRC or 
not. Mr. Crosser gave example of another fee that's related to 
the fixed costs. The central mail surcharge that's added on to 
the postage rate goes to fund their actual operation. When Mr. 
Crosser pays for his central mail distribution and the postage on 
their warrants, there's a percentage added above and beyond the 
cost of postage that pays for central mail to operate their 
program. 

Ms. Perrigo said that she believes that when DNRC takes a 10% 
overhead fee from any additional funds, it goes to pay DNRC 
overhead expenses. REP. FELAND said, "They had a $20,000 grant, 
and the people in the field do all the work, when it comes time 
to write the check, the $20,000 overhead charge is dumped into 
DNRC for telephones." Ms. Perrigo said that she was sure they 
had other charges, but it is their overhead rate for 
administering the grant. 

SEN. BECK asked if that was a flat rate. Ms. Perrigo said that 
she didn't believe it was a flat rate, but it depends on what the 
program is and what kind of rate they agreed upon. The Oil and 
Gas Division gets together with the Centralized Services and the 
head of the DNRC each year and mutually determine the amount 
they'll pay and the percentage amount for any additional funds 
that are received by DNRC that will also go for overhead costs. 

REP. QUILICI made a suggestion to have Ms. Perrigo look into a 
little bit more and get a specific answered for REP. FELAND on 
how the 10% is allocated. 
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General Services Division/Rent 

Ms. Debbie Fulton, Administrator of General Services Division for 
the Department of Administration gave a brief explanation of the 
rent increases. Their rental rate is about $3.42 per square feet 
for state agencies. The struggle over the years is that in 
trying to maintain a steady source of maintenance revenue, 
they've always looked for a way to increase the amount of money 
that they have available for capitol complex major maintenance. 
Over the last couple of years they decided to increase the rental 
rate to add to the funds available for major maintenance. Half 
of the space in the capitol complex is rented to agencies that 
are not supported with general fund money. Non-general fund 
agencies have been benefiting from money from the Long Range 
Building program, which has previously been used for major 
maintenance. 

(Tape: 1; Side: B; Approx. Counter: 657.) 

Changes to Executive Budget/Data Network Fees 

Ms. Perrigo went over attachment 3, showing the comparison of the 
fixed costs allocation included in the Executive Budget for the 
FY 1997 biennium. EXHIBIT 

Ms. Perrigo talked about the change that's being proposed to the 
Executive Budget in regard to data network fees. In the original 
Executive Budget, there's a proposal to increase data network 
fees by $2 a month in FY96 and $3 a month in FY97. That proposal 
is also analyzed in the LFA Budget Analysis. If the proposal 
would have been approved, it would have increased the data 
network fees to $38 in FY96 and $39 in FY97. However, the 
Department of Administration Information Services Division has 
gone back and revised some of their revenue and expenditure 
projections based on more recent information. They've determined 
that they no longer need the increase in data network fees. 

Ms. Perrigo explained that if they looked at attachment 2, (see 
Exhibit 3) in the middle column, the network fees account was 
going to generate significantly more revenue than necessary for a 
4S-day working capital reserve had the rates stayed at the 
increased amount. When the department determined that they didn't 
need the increase in the data network fees, they also determined 
that they wanted to reduce the revenue going into their account. 
Therefore, they are now proposing to reduce the computer 
processing and long distance rates. 

Questions From Subcommittee Members and Responses: 

REP. QUILICI commented that he had talked to Tony Herbert, 
Administrator of Information Services Division (ISD) about 
raising the fees for the data network, but the question that 
always comes to mind is why does the annual percentage change in 
the budget increase by 25.43%. REP. QUILICI said that even 
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though their unit costs and/or monthly costs get reduced, every 
biennium the budget goes up tremendously. Mr. Herbert responded 
that the 25.43% increase over 1994 was related to an additional 
1500 terminals being connected to the network in FY96. In FY94 
there are 6,678 terminals connected to the network. In 1996 there 
are projected to be 8,260 terminals. The reason the budget goes 
up even though ~ates go down, is because of an increase in the 
number of users paying the reduced rates. 

REP. QUILICI asked that if there was 6,678 terminals in 1994 and 
8,260, is there any substantial cost anyplace else. Mr. Herbert 
answered, "No." REP. QUILICI asked if there was any type of 
savings from any other agencies from the added terminals. He 
further stated that a lot of non-technical people had a tough 
time understanding what benefits and savings they are getting out 
of technological advances. Mr. Herbert said that one of the 
biggest challenges they as technocrats have is trying to define 
and explain the savings and the benefits that come from 
technology. He thinks there's a variety of answers, and a lot of 
them are hidden inside the actual agency program themselves. What 
they have to do and are being asked to do by the Legislature is 
to do things cheaper, with greater efficiency, and serve the 
public better through technology. If ISD wasn't there doing this 
through technology, then the committee would see other area 
increases within the budgets. Mr. Herbert added that there's 
less people in government because of technology. 

Mr. Gengler added that although it's not necessarily true, he 
believes that some of the expansions in technology and the 
development of the infrastructure is one of the factors that 
allows them to make the FTE reductions and apply the vacancy 
savings that are included in the budget. 

{Tape: 2i Side: Ai Approx. Counter: 028.} 

Fixed Cost Summary 

Ms. Perrigo wanted to make the distinction between fixed costs 
and the computer processing and the long distance charges. The 
reduction that's being proposed to computer processing and long 
distance charges would be handled through an increase in the 
deflation factor applied to computer processing and long distance 
charges. Those two items are not fixed costs. Instead, agencies 
budget for computer processing and long distance charges for the 
1997 biennium based on actual 1994 expenditures for those 
services. 

The amounts that agencies spent for computer processing and long 
distance in FY94 are carried forward to FY96 and FY97. If all 
things were equal, agencies would have the same amount in their 
budgets for computer processing and long distance in the 1997 
biennium as they spent in 94. However, during the budget 
development process, OBPP and the LFA agree on inflation and 
deflation factors based on information provided by agencies. For 
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the 1997 biennium, ISD told OBPP and LFA that 12% deflation could 
be applied to computer processing and 13% deflation rate could be 
applied to long distance charges in the 1997 biennium. 

What that means is when the FY94 expenditures were carried over 
to the FY97 biennium, they were carried over at 88% of what they 
were in FY94 for computer processing and 87% of what they were in 
FY94 for long distance charges, which resulted in a reduction 
from FY94 expenditures. ISD is now proposing that those 
deflation rates be further reduced--by an additional 11% in 
computer processing (taking the deflation to 23%) and an 
additional 13% on long distance charges (taking the deflation to 
26%). Those changes are being proposed for FY97 only. LFA has 
requested that the General Government & Transportation 
Subcommittee be allowed to approve or disapprove the deflation 
rate increases. 

SEN. BECK wondered why there has to a global decision about fixed 
costs and inflation/deflation before the subcommittee votes on 
this issue. CHAIRMAN GRADY asked that if the subcommittee moved 
to accept the deflationary increases, would it be making a motion 
accepting the fixed costs. Ms. Perrigo explained that the 
decision about fixed costs and the original inflation/deflation 
factors was made at a higher level than individual subcommittees. 
Subcommittees only approve or disapprove the addition of funds to 
agency budgets for inflation/deflation and fixed costs. The joint 
committee will be asked to approve the fixed costs and 
inflation/deflation rates that are proposed in the Executive 
Budget, subject to any change approved by the General Government 
Subcommittee. 

CHAIRMAN GRADY asked if the $33.4 million for fixed costs was the 
increase over the 1994 biennium. Ms. Perrigo stated that was the 
total amount included in the agency budget for the 1997 biennium. 

CHAIRMAN GRADY then asked how much was that over the 1994 
biennium. Ms. Perrigo responded that the $33.4 million was $7.2 
million more than what was collected in 1994. 

{Tape: 2; Side: A; Approx. Counter: 349.} 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON FIXED COSTS 

Motion: SEN. BECK MOVED TO RECOMMEND TO THE FULL FINANCE AND 
CLAIMS COMMITTEE AND THE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE THE 
RECOMMENDATIONS ON FIXED COSTS. 

Discussion: 

REP. FELAND asked if the motion was accepting the $7.2 million 
increase. CHAIRMAN GRADY said that all the subcommittee was 
doing was making a recommendation. 

950105JG.HMI 



HOUSE GENERAL GOVERNMENT & TRANSPORTATION SUBCOMMITTEE 
January 5, 1995 

Page 12 of 13 

SEN. BECK asked if his motion was to increase fixed costs by $7.2 
million or to decrease computer processing and long distance by 
$1.4 million. Ms. Perrigo stated that if the recommendation were 
to accept the reduction of $1.4 million, that is a recommendation 
that deflation rates be increased--meaning a bigger deflation. 

Mr. Herbert commented that if the subcommittee approved the fixed 
cost rates, that wouldn't mean that the subcommittee is approving 
their budgets, it means that the subcommittee would be approving 
the rates as they show when they flow in all the agencies 
budgets. 

CHAIRMAN GRADY asked what would happen to the fixed costs if 
programs in the Governor's budget that spend the fixed cost 
revenues aren't accepted. Ms. Perrigo said that under those 
circumstances, there would be more revenue coming in through the 
fixed costs collections than would be needed to support the 
program operations. Then, because there would be less 
expenditures out of the account where those collections are 
housed, the account balance would increase over the 45-day 
guideline. If the programs were not approved, then the program 
budgets would end up at less than included in the Executive 
Budget. If that were to happen, the legislature may want to go 
back and reduce the fixed cost allocations. 

Vote: SEN. BECK withdrew his motion. 
felt the subcommittee should at least 
incorporate the increase in deflation 
processing and long distance in order 
savings. 

However, he stated that he 
make a recommendation to 
rates to computer 
to realize the $1.4 million 
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ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 11:57 a.m. 

ED~Y, Chairman 

.~ J. a j('ddJJ 
ROSA FIELDS, Secretary 

ED/rf 

Note: These minutes were edited by Terri Perrigo, LFA. 
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A. TiminglProcess 

B. OBPP Guidance 

III. Significant Policy Changes 

EXHIBIT ____ _ 
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A. Proprietary Accounting for \Varrant \VriterlPayroll 
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C. OBPP/Agency Comments 

IV. Changes to Executive Budget 

A~ No Network Fee Increase 

B. Decrease Computer Processing and Long Distance 

c. OBPPI Agency Comments 

V. Comparison of FY 1994 Fixed Cost Expenditures to 1997 Biennium 
Request & Explanation of Significant Changes 

VI. Language Proposed for 1997 Biennium 

VII. Legislative Action 

A. Action on Fixed Costs Included in Executive Budget 

B. Action on Computer ProcessingILong Distance Reduction 

C. Action on Proposed Language 



ATTACHl\lENT 1 

EXHIBIT_ c;( 
DATE J-IQ-':9s-

General Government Subconlnlittee 
Fixed Cost Overview 

January 5, 1995 

.summary of Nine Fixed Cost Items 

HB AUd Costs 

a) Insurance and Bonds - The Risk Management and Tort Defense Diyision 
of the Department of Administration(DofA) collects premiums from state agencies 
for 1) administration of the self-insurance program, which provides state 
agencies with general liability and automobile coverage; and 2) purchase of 
commercial policies for state agency property, aircraft, and other risk coverage. 
Costs are allocated to agencies based on actual loss experience, and according 
to their proportionate share of total state FTE and vehicles. The total that 
would be collected for insurance and bonds the 1997 biennium is $5,957,190 
in fiscal 1996 and $5,958,366 in fiscal 1997. 

b) \Varrant \Vriting Services - The State Auditor's Office provides warrant 
writing and direct deposit services for agency financial transactions. The costs 
of these services are allocated to agencies based on fiscal 1994 utilization of 
the various types of financial transactions. The total that would be collected 
for warrant writing services in the 1997 biennium is $781,364 in fiscal 1996 
and $837,914 in fiscal 1997. 

c) PaYroll Services - The State Payroll program in DofA prepares and 
distributes payroll for all state agencies, and. operates the state payroll, 
personnel, and position (PPP) system. Costs of these services are allocated to 
agencies based on the number of paychecks issued for each agency each year. 
The total that would be collected for payroll services in the 1997 biennium is 
$554,157 in fiscal 1996 and $564,446 in fiscal 1997, which includes funds to 
support the PPP System ::'\Iodifications new pr'oposal also included in the 
Executive Budget. 

d) Audit Fees - The Office of the Legislative Auditor charges agencies for costs 
of financial compliance audits. These charges are included in agency budgets 
as a biennial appropriation, and allocated according to the estimated number 
of billable hours for each agency audit. The amount of audit fees included 
in agency fiscal 1996 budgets is $2,872,749. 

e) Data Network Fees - The Information Services Diyision of the DofA charges 
agencies for the technology network that allows agency personal computers to 
be attached to the state mainframe; and via the mainframe, to other agency 
computers. Costs of this service are allocated to agencies based on the 
projected number of personal computers connected to the network each year, 
utilizing the fixed monthly rate per computer to determine the overall agency 



charge.' The amount that would he collected from state agencies in the 1997 
.. biennium through data network fees is $3,138,780 each lear. 

f) Central Mail - The Mail and Distribution program in the DofA charges 
state agencies for inter-agency mail pick-up and delivery services. Costs of 
these services are allocated to agencies based on the volume of mail generated 
by, and number of daily deliveries to, each agency. In the 1997 biennium, 
$160,354 would be collected each year for these services. 

g) Rent - The General Services Division of the DofA charges rent to state 
agencies for costs of maintaining capitol complex buildings (including utility 
costs, security and janitorial services, etc.) Costs are allocated to agencies 
based on the amount of square footage each occupies, through a fixed per 
square footage rate used to calculate individual agency costs. The ~mount that 
would be collected through state agency rent payments in the 1997 biennium 
is $3,728,340 in fiscal 1996 and $3,831,792 in fiscal 1997. 

h) Fish, \Vildlife, & Parks (F\VP) Capitol Grounds l\faintenance - The Parks 
Division of F\VP charges state agencies for grounds maintenance and snow 
removal at capitol complex buildings. Costs of these services are allocated 
based on the amount of office space square footage occupied by each agency. 
In the 1997 biennium, the capitol grounds maintenance rates would generate 
revenue of $265,338 in fiscal 1996 and $263,768 in fiscal 1997. 

i) State Fund Cost Allocation Plan (SFCAP) - The DofA administers the 
SFCAP, which charges non-general fund agencies and/or programs for operating 
costs of state government that cannot easily be identified with particular 
funding sources. These collections are deposited to the general fund to offset 
a portion of those programs' costs. The total that would be collected through 
SFCAP collections in the 1997 biennium is $618,230 in fiscal 1996 and $641,230 
in fiscal 1997. 

c:\data\word\subcoma\fixed1 
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A TT A CHl\lENT 4 

Proposed General Appropriations Language 

"The [agency] shall develop and submit a cost recovery plan for [see list below] to the 
office of budget and program planning and the legislative fiscal analyst by June 1, 1996 
for development of the 1999 biennium present law base. The office of budget and 
program planning shall, in consultation with the legislative fiscal analyst, develop 
guidelines for the form and content of agency cost recovery plans by 11ay 1, 1996. The 
[agency] must develop its cost recovery plan and provide supporting documentation as 
specified in these guidelines. Agency cost recovery plans must include projected revenues 
and expenses by line of service and the projected fiscal year-end working capital balances 
for each applicable accounting entity, unless exempted in obpp guidelines." 

State Auditor 
warrant writing services 

Legislative Auditor 
legislative audit costs 

Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks 
capitol complex grounds maintenance 

Department of Transportation 
motor pool rental rates 

Department of Administration 
payroll services 
ISD services 
mail messenger services 
P&G services 
DoA insurance premiums 
general services rent 
state funds cost allocation plan 

.. 




